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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

3 September 2015



Meeting opened at 6.30pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Mark Lilley, Mandy Collins, Tanya McNaughton, Caitlin Moroney, Craig Partridge, Catherine Woodbine, Cassie McCumstie, Kerri McCaw, Rebecca Renshaw, Catherine Witcomb.

	Apologies
	Troy Andrews

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.

Moved M Lilley.  Seconded T McNaughton. CARRIED.



	2.  Action Items generated at this meeting

	R Renshaw
	Newcastle Show Tickets – can we buy and sell them through the school and then kids attend independently, or does it have to be part of an excursion?

	C Woodbine
	Contact Happidaze re embroidering blazers

	C Partridge
	Clarify election of House Captains, and if being on the school parliament excludes a student from being elected House Captain.

	K McCaw
	Survey – carried over from last meeting

	3.  Action Items from last meeting

	C Partridge
	Old tennis court fencing has been through tendering process. Highest bidder will collect materials soon.

	C Partridge
	Still waiting on Environmental Grant – could be 8 months away.

	C Moroney
	Paints for Mural – purchased and delivered to school

	
	

	4.  Reports


	Principal
	· See separate report attached

	Treasurer
	· K McCaw has taken on the role of Treasurer. Thank you.

· Library donation for Terms 1 and 2 of $1350 owing and approved.
· Still owe $10 000 for court and K McCaw suggests paying $5 000 of this amount. 

· See separate report attached


	Canteen Committee
	M Collins advised:

· There will be a Red Day on the last day of term – possibly hot dogs again, or maybe Tacos
· Have had a recent council inspection. Suggestions included sink just for hand washing, commercial dishwasher and commercial grade sanitiser. M Collins has negotiated to provide commercial grade sanitiser.

· Potatoes trial has gone well – good feedback. There were orders for 25 potatoes on Friday, but this was too labour intensive, so looking at just doing them one day a week.

· Canteen now offering fruit cups and custard cups

· There have only been 2 canteen closures due to lack of volunteers this term.

· K McCaw advised that canteen storm claim has been completed.

	Uniforms
	· New hats will arrive in 2 weeks
· New material sports shirts – we currently have plenty of stock of sports shirts, so new material will be used when next order is placed.

· Blazers – C Woodbine to talk to Happidaze about embroidering blazers.

· C Woodbine will bring new pants styles to next meeting

	Correspondence
	· Sold 11 Entertainment Books – profit of about $120
· Received lots of fundraising flyers and brochures

· One suggested Fundraiser is selling tickets to the Newcastle Show through the school. R Renshaw to find out if this has to be part of a school excursion, or can we sell them for kids to travel to show independently with their families.

· Bag Tag fundraiser – RRP $6 with $2.50 per tag being profit for the school. Would this be a possible fete stall item?

· Australian NFP Charities paperwork is due

· P&C Federation Position Vacant.

	5.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Fete
	· Just 7 weeks away and preparations are going well.
· Stalls include Haunted House, Nerf Guns, Books and Plants combined, Glow Products, Craft, Jar Bar, Guessing Comp, 5/6 Mini Games, Photobooth, Wacky Hair, Tattoos, White Elephant, Clothing (including second hand school uniforms), Cake & Candy, Art & Photography Show, Face Painting, Donkey Doo Lotto, Inflatable Slide

· Hunter River High music will be performing

· SES, RFS, Police, Pre School

· Food – Fairy Floss, Snow Cones, Canteen, Popcorn

· 2 Raffles – giant raffle and thermomix

· Mini Market Stalls

· Sponsorship – Gold : Telstra and Blooms

· Sponsorship – Silver : Ross Tyres and Codrington Electrical.

· A BIG thank you to the support of our sponsors and to the work that Cassie and her team have put into the fete

	Fundraising
	· Earn and Learn – 7 000 stickers received so far. Thank you everyone for your support and to C Woodbine for her coordination.

	Other business
	· T McNaughton discussed the role of the P&C within the school community and looked at Code of Conduct on Federation website. 

· C Partridge apologises for the late notice regarding the disco.
· C Partridge advised school will be getting a buddy bench

· Clarification sought from P&C as to the election procedure of School Captains and House Captains. C Partridge to clarify if being on school parliament excluded students from being elected House Captain. C Partridge to discuss with staff
· Mural will be completed in 4 weeks of interest groups.

· P&C starting time of 6.30pm will continue as it is the preferred starting time for most committee members.



	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Tanya McNaughton at darren.mcnaughton1@bigpond.com.au 



	Next Meeting
	6.30pm Wednesday, 7 October in School Library 


Meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
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